
 
 

Sir John Lawes School 

Consultation on new admissions criteria for 2023-24 

Scholars’ Education Trust together with the Admissions Committee for Sir John Lawes School are currently 
determining proposed admission arrangements for September 2023.  Please read this page and the 
documents published on it very carefully as it contains important information which you will need to know 
when applying to the school. 

Sir John Lawes School are consulting on their 6th form admissions arrangements to introduce a new rule to 
admit students from the following priority secondary school: Priory Academy. 
 
All SJL students in Year 11 are guaranteed a place in the Sir John Lawes School 6th form if they meet the 
minimum academic standards required as set out in the 6th form prospectus. 

The current Admissions Arrangements Oversubscription Criteria are: 

Rule 1 Children looked after and children who were previously looked after, including those who appear (to 
the admission authority) to have been in state care outside of England, and ceased to be in state care as a 
result of being adopted or became subject to a child arrangements order or a special guardianship order. 

Rule 2 Medical or social needs: children for whom it can be demonstrated that they have a particular 
medical or social need to go to the school. 

Rule 3 Sibling: Children who have a sibling at the school at the time of application, unless the sibling is in 
the last year of the normal age range of the school.  Note: the “normal age range” is the designated range 
for which the school provides, for example Years 7 to 12. 

Rule 4 Children of staff 

Rule 5 Children who live in the priority area for whom it is their nearest Hertfordshire maintained school or 
academy that is non-faith, co-educational and non-partially selective.  

Note: Non-partially selective means that the school does not offer any places based on academic ability. 

Rule 6 Children who live in the priority area who live nearest to the school. 

Rule 7 Children who live outside the priority area on the basis of distance, with those living nearest to the 
school given priority. 

Proposed Admission Arrangements Oversubscription Criteria: 

Rule 1 Children looked after and children who were previously looked after, including those who appear (to 
the admission authority) to have been in state care outside of England, and ceased to be in state care as a 
result of being adopted or became subject to a child arrangements order or a special guardianship order. 

Rule 2 Medical or social needs: children for whom it can be demonstrated that they have a particular 
medical or social need to go to the school. 



 
 

Rule 3 Sibling: Children who have a sibling at the school at the time of application, unless the sibling is in 
the last year of the normal age range of the school.  Note: the “normal age range” is the designated range 
for which the school provides, for example Years 7 to 12. 

Rule 4 Children of staff 

Rule 5 Children who, at the closing date for applications, attend the following priority secondary school: 
Priory Academy. 

Rule 6 Children who live in the priority area for whom it is their nearest Hertfordshire maintained school or 
academy that is non-faith, co-educational and non-partially selective.  

Note: Non-partially selective means that the school does not offer any places based on academic ability. 

Rule 7 Children who live in the priority area who live nearest to the school. 

Rule 8 Children who live outside the priority area on the basis of distance, with those living nearest to the 
school given priority. 

Reasons for the proposal 

As members of the Scholars’ Education Trust Sir John Lawes School and Priory Academy share the same 
vision and values.  The schools are under 10 miles from one another and have therefore established strong 
links within the Trust with students benefiting from shared teaching good practice, careers and post 16 
events and student & parents information evenings.  Together with whole trust events such as Trust Student 
Voice Conferences and Music concerts.  As a result, Scholars’ Education Trust feel it is beneficial to the 
students within these two schools to have the reassurance of continuity and stability of education and 
opportunity, should they wish it.  

Priory Academy is an extended secondary school for Year 5 to Year 11. 

You can view the proposed 2023-2024 admission rules in full on the school website. 
 
Timeframe for consultation 
 
The period of formal consultation opened on 15th November 2021 and ends on 2nd January 2022.  If you 
would like to comment on the proposed changes, please do so by midnight on Sunday 2nd January in writing 
for the attention of The Admissions Committee either by post, to the school address, or by email to 
admin@scholarseducationtrust.co.uk.  
  
Comments will be compiled and presented to the Trust Admissions committee after 2nd January for 
consideration.  The Trust Board will determine Sir John Lawes School’s Admission Arrangements by 10th 
February 2022. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you require further information. 


